G2 Business Meeting

- Meeting opened with the Serenity Prayer.

Chairperson:

- Meeting minutes and agenda are posted on the District website: <u>d34a51.com</u>.
 A hard copy is available in the notebook at the front of the room.
- Minutes from previous Business Meeting reviewed and motion to accept.
- Anyone can make the announcement for Home group meetings.

Reports:

GSR Report (Jasen H.)

- The TAC has renewed its lease, so they will still be in the same building. (Per the rumors that the TAC was going to move/shut down.)
- The TAC is not sure if they will be hosting the Alcathon this year; would like to get groups to commit to hosting meetings and to think about hosting.
- The Fall meeting at Junaleska; they were trying to do a hybrid meeting, but it was too expensive. Will determine if still holding in person due to Covid.
- The AA Preamble was changed from "men and women" to "people." Groups were 3-1 not in favor of this change, and the change got in at the GSO level and people didn't know about it; this came from previous conventions. GSO want to put this back on the agenda and have more discussion on it. (Agenda item for 71st AA Convention.)
- Tim said groups are still autonomous and can still decide on their own whether to make the change or not.

Treasurer Report (Susan D.) (Suzanne filling in for Susan)

- Current balance = \$ 6217.13
- October rent = \$ 700.00
- Prudent Reserve = \$4200.
- Disbursements for excess Group funds:
- 50% to GSO, in the amount of \$ 458.50
 - 20% to District, in the amount of \$183.40
 - 20% to Area, in the amount of \$ 183.40
 - 10% to Intergroup, in the amount of \$ 91.70

Intergroup Report (Rob N.)

- Some meetings are closing again, due to Covid.
- Financially, the Intergroup is doing fine.

CPC/PI Report (Donnie J.)

- The committees are meeting again.
- CPC/PI wants to focus on courts and hospitals. They will be looking for volunteers when they do.
- CPC/PI is working with Google; when a person searches how to quit drinking they would like to put photos of the meeting locations in the search results and to have meeting times advertised.
 - o Philadelphia got 36,000 hits when they set it up.

Speaker Seekers (Brad and Carrie)

• Not here today; Tim will check with them. Speakers assigned for end of September.

Literature (Justine)

- If you want any pamphlets let Justine know or Tim and he will pass it on to her.
- Please don't take books out of the display case; books for purchase are in the back room.
- Put money into the envelope separately for literature; don't mix in with the basket money.
- Books for the group have been purchased; they are in the cabinet, marked already, 40 extra books.

Anniversaries (Mary)

• We will start announcing people's anniversaries throughout the month.

Supplies (Rose)

• Rose would appreciate some help if you see her carrying in bags; members said they would be happy to meet her early when she has bags to carry in. Rose can text them.

Old Business:

• Justine got permission from the church to add a women's meeting on Tuesdays from 7-8pm. Beth will be the key holder until they get off the ground.

New Business from the floor:

• No new business from the floor.

Next Business Meeting: Saturday, October 18th, 1:15 pm

Closed with the Lord's prayer.